

TO RESIDENTS OF WOLCOTT DRIVE:

The Village of Boston Heights along with our engineering firm, OHM Advisors, would like to inform you of an upcoming construction project on your street to begin sometime in May of 2023 and completed by October 2023. The Village of Boston Heights will be conducting an In-person Q&A Meeting at Boston Heights Village Hall on Wednesday May 10, 2023 at 7:00pm and invite you to attend. At this meeting you will be informed of further details of the project and will be able to ask questions from the engineering firm, OHM Advisors and Contractor International Excavating. The project scope and what to expect during the construction is listed below:

The project scope consists of full reconstruction of the roadway. This entails removal and replacement of the asphalt road down to the dirt with a new limestone base along with new asphalt roadway. Other items of this project include installing new a sanitary sewer main with sanitary laterals to the Village R/W, which will be owned and maintained by Summit County DSSS. In addition to storm sewer installation, ditch regrading, and site restoration, seeding and mulching of any areas that were disturbed during the construction process will also be completed at the end of the project.

During construction, the street will remain accessible to residents, safety forces, United States Postal Services (USPS) and Kimble Trash and Recycling. The contractor will maintain traffic and access to your homes. Please navigate the construction zone slowly with your vehicle and be careful around construction equipment and workers.

All construction projects such as this, involve dust, mud, and equipment noise during work hours. As always, we will collaborate with the contractor to always keep the work area clean and safe. The contractor will exercise caution around all buried utility lines, but temporary interruptions in utility services can occur. Any outages should be reported to the utility company. Construction operations and contractor schedules often change during projects due to weather and unforeseen conditions. If these issues affect your home or access to your property, we will notify you. At the end of the project, the Village will make sure that all areas disturbed by construction shall be returned to their preconstruction condition.

We look forward to you attending the resident Q/A meeting at Boston Heights Village Hall, 45 E. Boston Mills Road, Boston Heights, Ohio 44236

Sincerely,

Mayor Bill Goncy